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Decisions of the East Area Planning Sub-Committee 

 
4 June 2013 

 
Members Present:- 

 
Councillor Andreas Tambourides (Chairman) 

  

 
Councillor Alison Cornelius 
Councillor Arjun Mittra 
Councillor Barry Rawlings 
Councillor Alan Schneiderman 
 

Councillor Stephen Sowerby 
Councillor Andrew Strongolou 
Councillor Joanna Tambourides 
Councillor Jim Tierney 
 

 
Apologies for Absence 

 
Councillor Bridget Perry 
 

  
 

 
 

1. MINUTES  
 
RESOLVED – That the minutes of the meeting held on the 8 May 2013 be approved  
as a correct record. 
 

2. DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS AND NON PECUNIARY INTERESTS  
 
None were declared. 
 

3. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME (IF ANY)  
 
There were none. 
 

4. MEMBERS' ITEMS (IF ANY)  
 
There were none. 
 

5. 9 GOODWYNS VALE, LONDON, N10 2HA - B/00360/13  
 
The Sub-Committee; 
 
RESOLVED TO APPROVE the application as per the Officer’s report and subject to the 
conditions set out in the report. 
 

6. 54-60 TRINITY ROAD, LONDON, N2 8JJ - F/01032/13  
 
The Sub-Committee having heard from Mr S McGuiness and Dr Karen Edge objecting to 
the application 
 
RESOLVED TO REFUSE (reversal of the Officers recommendations) the 
application for the following reason; 
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The proposed development would, by reason of its height, bulk and proximity to 
neighbouring properties, harm the living conditions of the occupiers of 62 Trinity Road by 
reason of its overbearing impact and loss of outlook contrary to policies CS NPPF of the 
Barnet Core Strategy (2012), DM01 of the Barnet Development Management Policies 
(2012) and the Barnet Residential Design Guidance SPD (2013). 
 
Additional informative: 
 
In accordance with paragraphs 186 and 187 of the NPPF, the Council takes a positive 
and proactive approach to development proposals, focused on solutions. To assist 
applicants in submitting development proposals, the Local Planning Authority has 
produced planning policies and written guidance to guide applicants when submitting 
applications. These are all available on the Council’s website. A pre-application advice 
service is also offered. The proposals do not comply with the relevant policies and 
guidance as set out in the reasons for refusal. The applicant did not seek to engage with 
the Council prior to the submission of this application through the established formal pre-
application advice service. In accordance with paragraph 189 of the NPPF, the applicant 
is encouraged to utilise this service prior to the submission of any future formal planning 
applications, in order to engage pro-actively with the Council to discuss possible 
solutions to the refusal reasons.  
 
 

7. ANY ITEM(S) THE CHAIRMAN DECIDES IS URGENT  
 
There were none. 
 
 
 

The meeting finished at 7.35 pm 
 
 


